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Fellowship Report 
 

I am honored to have spent the last three months with one of the world’s best Joint Replacement 

teams at Queen Mary’s Hospital and Duchess of Kent Children’s Hospital in Hong Kong. 

 

Hailing from Pakistan, I arrived in Hong Kong in early October 2024. I extend my heartfelt 

thanks to Secretary Julia Chan for her invaluable assistance during the application process, 

especially in securing my visa. 

 

The Joint Division team, led by the esteemed Dr. Henry Fu, includes Dr. Lewis Chan, Dr. Amy 

Cheung, Dr. Michelle Luk, Dr. Thomas Leung, and Dr. Lawrence Lau. Their expertise and 

dedication are truly inspiring. Dr. Henry Fu is an internationally recognized robotic joint 

replacement surgeon and trainer, while Dr. Lewis Chan excels in complex and revision 

surgeries.  Dr. Amy Cheung specializes in bearing surfaces, and Dr. Luk, Dr. Leung, and Dr. 

Lau are dynamic and knowledgeable surgeons. The division is a certified Mako Robotic Arm 

Assisted Joint Replacement training center. 

 

 



As a fellow, I participated in all aspects of the division's work, from OPD clinics to grand 

rounds and surgeries. The team’s commitment to excellence and patient care has significantly 

enhanced my surgical skills and clinical knowledge.  

 

Every Monday we have a grand round and post operative radiology meeting in which all the 

post op cases were discussed in detail.  Dr. Henry Fu critically analyzed every case and very 

professionally he involves his all team members in the discussion.  

 

On Tuesday we have pre operative meeting in which specialist present cases one by one, Dr. 

Henry Fu, Dr. Lewis Chan and Dr. Amy Cheung give suggestions regarding surgical plan and 

implant options. In the outpatient clinic I was able to see different varieties of cases with long 

term follow up.  

 

The division has two OT days in DKCH and Two OT days in QMH per week. The OT of QMH 

and DKCH both are state of the art and well equipped with variety of robots and different 

conventional implant systems. In the OT I joined numerous surgeries like total hip 

replacements and revisions, total knee replacements and revisions, UKR and cases of 

Prosthetics joints infections.  I was also given the opportunity to perform under supervision 

Robotic and Conventional joint replacement surgeries which was great learning experience for 

me. 

 

 



I am very thankful to the whole team of Joint Replacement surgery, for providing me the 

opportunity to work in different environment and help me in learning wide variety of Joint 

Replacement cases.  

 

My stay in DKCH Sandy Bay was peaceful, allowing me to enjoy jogging, trekking and even 

lose some weight. Weekends were spent exploring Hong Kong’s beautiful landscapes and 

vibrant city life with fellows from other specialties.  

 

 

 

I am deeply grateful for this opportunity and the invaluable experiences I gained here.  Thank 

you to the entire team for their mentorship and support. 

 

 

 


